[image: ]           FILMING NOTIFICATION LETTER

July 13, 2020

Dear Neighbours of Memorial Peace Park, The ACT and Chameleon Restaurant

CMW Spring Productions Inc. will be filming exterior and interior scenes for the TV Movie “Destination Wedding” in and around Haney Plaza between July 15th and July 17th. CMW Spring Productions Inc. would like to provide the following information regarding our schedule and how it may affect your daily routine.

CMW Spring Productions Inc. is taking the current COVID situation seriously and
have taken precautions to ensure the safety of our crew and the public. This includes, but is not limited to following all WorkSafe and BC Regulations, reducing our crew to minimal numbers, and limiting our interactions with the public.

The following is an approximate outline of our proposed filming dates, times, and significant action:

Wednesday, July 15th
7:00 AM to 8:00 AM	Select production vehicles will arrive and park on the plaza along Dewdney Trunk Rd and behind the ACT in the loading bay. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]7:00 AM to 8:00 AM 	Minimal Crew will dress the area in between the Randy Herman Building and Municipal Plaza as a coffee stand.
8:00 AM to 8:30 PM	Crew will be shuttled in from out of the area and film exterior scenes. 
[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]10:30 AM to 6:30 PM	Minimal Crew will prepare the interior of ACT for filming.
8:30 PM to 9:30 PM	Crew will quietly clean up and leave the area.  Production vehicles will remain in place over night with security. 

Thursday, July 16th 
8:00 AM to 10:00 AM	Minimal Crew will prepare the interior of Chameleon Restaurant, 11965 224th St. for filming.
10:00 AM to Noon		Crew will film scenes interior scenes in Chameleon Restaurant.
Noon to 1:00 PM		Minimal crew will restore Chameleon Restaurant to original condition.
Noon to 10:30 PM	Crew will move from Chameleon Restaurant to the ACT and film scenes by the back entrance and inside the ACT.
10:30 PM to 11:30 PM	Crew will quietly clean up and leave the area. Production vehicles will remain in place over night with security. 

Friday, July 17th 
1:00 PM to 9:00 PM	Crew will shuttle in from out of the area and film both interior scenes and scenes by the back entrance to the ACT.
9:00 PM to 1:00 AM	All production vehicles will depart the area.
				Additionally, a small crew will restore the ACT to original condition. 

There are no planned stunts, extraordinary special effects or loud noises associated with our filming.

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding our filming activity please do not hesitate to contact me at our Production Office at the number shown below. While we are in the area, you may also speak to Daniel Davies at 604.440.7637, our assistant location manager on set or me at 1.306.881.4327 For information regarding filming in Maple Ridge please contact the City of Maple Ridge Film Office at 604.467.7488 or by email at mjohnson@mapleridge.ca. Information about filming throughout British Columbia is available through Creative BC at 604.730.2732 or by visiting their website at www.creativebc.com. 

We very much appreciate your continued support of the BC Film Industry.

Regards,


Steve Hearn, 
Locations Manager
CMW Spring Productions Inc.
#200-3920 Norland Avenue Burnaby, BC. V5G-4K7
Office – 604.873-1100 /  reeloneproductionoffice@gmail.com
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